AVON PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION

Commissioners: Barbara Littlefield, Chairwoman
Carl Fischer, Vice -Chairman
Mike Lawler, Stephen McCarthy, Dan Hart

MAY 10, 2016

Avon Park and Recreation met at 7:00 with members Barbara Littlefield, Carl Fischer, Mike Lawler, Stephen McCarthy and Dan Hart present.

SUMMER PROGRAM

The Commission discussed that they would like the SP director to have a minimum of 2 years of college and the counselors to be at least graduating seniors. Shanna Faro has offered to expand our search for a SP director. Carl motioned that we broaden our search to include local college's such as Stonehill and Massasoit. Stephen 2nd the motion with all members in favor. It's getting to that time when our field trips need to be planned and booked. The cost of the 6 week SP will remain at \$80.00, with a family cap of \$160.00. The daily program will be from 8:30 to 1:00. Last years counselors will be contacted to see who plans on returning this year. Barbara will get their email addresses from Anne Littlefield. Returning councilor's will need to fill out applications. We will continue to accept resumes' until all the positions are filled. Per the Selectmen we will be unable to have Jr councilor's this year because if they are under 18 they can not be CORI'd. P&R is concerned because the Jr councilor positions are like a training program for future councilors. The POD used for storage needs to be ordered soon. Delivery needs to be after the last day of school. Supplies for the SP will be to need reviewed.

SECURITY CAMERAS

Kathy was unable to make arrangements for a security company to have security cameras installed. Possibly because it would be too small of a job. Mike will draft a letter to the Selectmen to see if we can adopt the same policies as other town departments and get on board with them.

The board requested that meetings be posted for May 17th and May 24th.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Geary, Secretary

Avon Park and Recreation